CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF PIEDMONT
APRIL 4, 2023

6:00 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above.
Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members John Lawrence, Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Caleb
Pope, Greg South, David Ivey, and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation and the pledge of allegiance given by Mayor Baker, the minutes were
presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved as presented.
Greg South seconded the motion and the minutes were approved. John Lawrence and Caleb Pope
abstained.

The bills totaling $161,055.69 were then presented for consideration for payment. Greg South made the
motion that the bills be approved as presented. Richard Williams seconded the motion and the bills
were approved for payment.

The next item on the agenda was Resolution 2023-04. Caleb Pope made the motion to approve
Resolution 2023-04. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the motion carried.

The mobile structures by Southside School were the next item on the agenda. David Ivey made the
motion to accept the Gov Deal bid of $600 for both structures and have them moved as soon as
possible. Greg South seconded the motion and the motion carried.

In visitor comments a resident asked if the tent issue had been resolved. We advised her that the
Zoning ordinance will cover that issue.

In Council Reports, John Lawrence had NO report.

Richard Williams had No report.

Jubal Feazell asked to have the City website and Facebook page updated.

Caleb Pope had NO report.

Greg South wanted to tell everyone to come out and support the Trail Day Celebration.
David lvey had NO report.

Terry Kiser requested to get a quote for the re-striping of the City parking lots.

Clerk Hinton asked the Council to approve up to $8,000.00 for the purchase of new youth football
helmets. Greg South made the motion to spend up to $8,000.00 for new youth football helmets. Jubal
Feazell seconded the motion and the motion carried. Clerk Hinton also requested to purchase street
light bulbs and fixtures in the amount of $11,170.50 from Gresco. Jubal Feazell made the motion to
purchase the items. Greg South seconded the motion and motion carried.



In the Mayor’s report, he reported that the Easter Egg Hunt will be Saturday night at 7:30 pm. There will
be four age groups to hunt the eggs. Please thank PVA and Tri-Green for helping with the cost of the
eggs. He wanted to thank Deforest for all her help on the Celebrate Trails Day. He also wanted to let the
council know that he had talked with the Street and WGS supervisors about patching pot holes and
utility cuts. They are going to try to patch every two weeks after a cut is made. He wanted to thank the
Council and City employees for all the hard work they do. In closing, he wanted to thank everyone for
coming out to the meeting tonight.

With no other business to come before the Council, Greg South made the motion that the meeting be
adjourned. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:17 pm.



